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Department of Mechanical Engineering
Health and Safety Committee 
Wednesday 28 October 2020
 at 12:30 pm in ‘Teams’
Minutes
Present:

Professor Mike Lowe (Chair), 


Ms Julia Easton (Safety Manager),


Mr Steve Greenwood (Faculty Safety Manager)


Mr Guy Fairhurst (Building Manager)

 
Mr Phil Wilson (UNITE Rep)


Mr Paul Jobson (Technical Saff Rep)

Mr Eddie Hartrick (Safety Dept Rep)

Dhabya S A Alfalasi  (Undergraduate Rep)




Dr Catrin Davies (Representative of Post Doc Rep)
Ms Serena Dalrymple (Administrative Staff Rep)

Margarida Santos (Undergraduate Rep)

Saikumar Yeddula (Postgraduate Rep) 

Mr John Field (Fire Safety Office Rep)

Prof Alex Taylor (Laser Safety Officer)
	1.
	Apologies for absence

	
	None received.



	2.
	Minutes and Matters Arising from the meeting of 20th May 2020

	
	Present: 


Professor Mike Lowe (Chair), 


Ms Julia Easton (Safety Manager),


Mr Steve Greenwood (Faculty Safety Manager) part attendance


Dr Mike Ristic (Academic Staff Rep)


Mr Guy Fairhurst (Building Manager) 


Miss Christine Ng (PG Rep)

Ms Alison Church (Safety Dept Rep) 

Mr Jon Ryan (Fire Safety Office Rep)
     Ms Serena Dalrymple (Administrative Staff Rep)

     Dr Riccardo Secoli (Post Doc Rep)
1.

Apologies for absence

None received
2.

Minutes and Matters Arising from the meeting of 5th Feb 2020
Miss Serena Dalrymple (Administrative Staff Rep) attended.

· Consumption of food and drink in laboratories;

Action AMT to forward note agreed with JE, to PC for circulation.  Complete AMT circulated independently. Action JE  to make it clear on the web pages that consumption of food and drink in laboratories is not acceptable. 

This is included in the section on Safe Lab Practice. Complete. 

This item was puzzling to most in attendance at the meeting as all food and drink is already prohibited in Mech Eng labs. The only exception being that water is permitted in the STW.
· AMT, indicated that he would adopt a policy to the effect that laser goggles are not regarded as an engineering control, in other words goggles are NOT acceptable as the “line of first defence”.  He will add the requirement to a risk assessment for alignment as well as the steady state.  Action AMT reallocated to JE
The laser safety pages on the Department Safety site are the ‘Faculty information’. The structure will ned to be changed to add more information and be Mech Eng specific. JE will review for next time.

Though JE had input to the laser safety web page and the laser risk assessment form, they are a faculty page and document. 

JE to take the discussion back to Alex for resolution 
AMKPT outlined his concerns around the use of laser safety goggles. Particularly in relation to the visits that have taken place to HE institutions by the HSE, goggles come under special scrutiny associated with their condition, method of storage, and incorrect specification.

As we cannot change the Faculty position ourselves, for this Dept we 

· recommend that goggles are not used as a first line of defence for alignment. 
· Insist that there is a documented risk assessment for the alignment process, which is distinguishable from the risk assessment for ‘normal operation’.

· Inspection records are kept for laser safety eyewear, for which user checks are made before each use and at least every week.

The DLSO would like to introduce automated email reminders for weekly laser safety eyewear checks.

· Yellow Eurobins for disposal of bio waste:  Signage is either not clear or not present. Action EH. Labelling is now in hand. The use of the facilities available in Bioengineering is not possible as they are already used to capacity by other departments.  MED historically have used this facility, but we have no control of how other users make use of the facility and our human waste became contaminated with other bio waste. This being in breach of the Human Waste Act, MED were severely chastised.
JE proposed that Mech Eng have their own yellow bin.  JE to liaise in the first instance with Nick Dent, Waste and Recycling Manager with the aim to keep a small locked bin within Stores.  Action JE. Nic Dent has been e-mailed twice. He is meeting with JE to discuss this afternoon, (Wednesday 5th June). The Bessemer bins are already used to capacity, and there have been problems historically with using these.

JE met with Nic Dent. A HTA collection point within Mech Eng stores has been ruled out on cost grounds; though there are also other issues with siting one here. We produce little waste and the addition of a collection point incurs a minimum charge which is prohibitive for the volume involved.  The proposal is for us to have our own lockable facility in Bessemer. There is resistance from Bioengineering who are in disagreement. Julia Cotton is meeting with JE,  Ken Keating and Tim Venables from Bioengineering, Nic Dent, Steven Greenwood and Guy Fairhurst 31-10-19 to negotiate. 

Mech Eng are now to get a small dedicated bin in the Bessemer loading bay. Action to remain until the bin is in place.

JE has prompted Nic Dent again, and again. 
· Meeting to be convened to discuss how the CAGB First Aid notices will be arranged.   Action JE.  No progress

From our forum discussion SG has provided information on a system/template available into which you can put a First Aider list such as ours (managed by Serena) and it will generate bespoke notices for each area from the names. It was agreed to take a look at this as we need to follow up on this long-standing action. Concern with moving to specific notices for individual locations is the amount of work for Serena, or whoever wold take it on. However this is supposed to automate the process and not result in more work. JE to evaluate and discuss with relevant parties. No progress
· RSM courtyard resurfacing is on hold – repport from Zia Rahman.  The plans have been finalised and this project is to be carried out sometime after the Festival, ie, mid-July onwards.
The area near to the zebra crossing has now been resurfaced.. 

The resurfacing has been completed, but the alleyway between RSM and Bessemer, and the line markings, are still outstanding.
Mark Pearce will be approached next week to confirm when the remaining works will be completed. Action SF reallocated to Guy Fairhurst.

There have been two failed attempts to schedule this. IT is required to be done at a weekend and to date more pressing building project work has occupied the courtyard hence preventing the resurfacing. When this work is carried out, the alleyway between RSM and Bessemer will be attended to.

Resurfacing now complete, but awaiting line painting. This has slipped down operational priorities. Line painting has been completed during the summer.       Action Complete
The new Fire Warden Initiaive has been launched with the Fire Safety Office to improve training and communication. An initial training session took place on 17th of July which was open to all wardens in CAGB. There was a good attendance and the bespoke training which involved a walk around the building was well received,

A further session is to be organised for those unable to attend. Action JE/EfiB 

No progress. We may look at Teams training. 
The training provided by L&D is now available online. We should promote this for anyone who is interested or has been coerced into the role as it is not practical to organise an ‘in person’ event for our building for the foreseeable future. Link for infromation below:

https://www.imperial.ac.uk/staff-development/safety-training/safety-courses-/fire-warden-training/
Action complete

A Safety Forum needs to be organised for Fire Wardens to keep them up to date, and to discuss coverage and response strategy. Action JE/EfiB
10th November 10:30 – 11:30 Teams meeting organised - complete
Incidents

IN015284 - IP was working in the Biomechanics Lab, dissecting fresh animal tissue on the dissection bench using a scalpel blade. Hand slipped during one of the cuts and IP made a small cut on left index finger with the scalpel blade.  

Safety team have tried to make contact with the IP to follow up on this. 

Update for this meeting: 

The safety team have had contact from IP. In practice this was low risk, but investigation revealed that risk assessment or procedure can sometimes be too general, or absent for some routine lab tasks and emergency procedures are not always throughly documented. 

The Safety Team are due to meet with the responsible manager for the lab to review safety management procedures.

IN015563 - IP identified a cut on his finger about an hour and a half after finishing work in the Biomechanics lab.  There was not any identifiable time during his lab work or in the following hour and a half post his lab work when the cut occurred.  Therefore it could have happened either in the lab, or out of the lab, we don't know for sure.  

We have subsequently checked all the pairs of gloves used and there were no damage in the gloves (filled with water).  He was not working with sharps, and not working with human tissue (though others in the lab were on a different bench).

Everything appears to be very very low risk, but I thought best to report on Salus to be cautious.  

There is nothing to follow up here specifically for this incident.  The Safety Team are due to meet with the responsible manager for the lab to review safety management procedures.
JE and EfiB met with the new lab manager for a very productive meeting. A follow up meeting was also arranged; the first of several, but had to be cancelled due to recent events. JE to reconvene. No progress  - slipped with remote working
Inspections
· The Head of Department has requested for inspections to be scheduled in February, March, May, June and July. Action JE

Complete, though they have been cancelled due to the College shutdown.
· The Department continues to work to improve laser safety. The Head of Department has requested laser safety inspections be organised through out the Department, and will accopmpany these. This is in response to concerns raised by the Departmental Laser Safety Officer (DLSO) in previous inspections – as discussed at the last meeting. The areas have all improved from the findings made by the DLSO; these visits will check on whether improvements are sustained in addition to documenting any new recommendation.  Action JE

A laser safety inspection was carried out on 20th October, with Janet Wong in the Tribology Suite. The area was generally in very good order. Improvements had been made to the work enclosures, and the active involvement of the PI within the area was evident. Minor recommendation was made – for example, to establish a record system for eyewear checks separate from notes made in experimental log books. Eyewear is only used if necessary for alignment. A request was made to move the laser curtain dividing the room.
· The College Safety Auditor  (Julia Cotton) has requested a visit. This has been arranged for 3rd November 2020. Inspections will resume. Tba with E Hartrick
There has been criticism raised in other FoE departments of the way Safety Department operate with regard to accompanied inspections – from inviting additional people to dictating agenda. Action SG to provide feedback to Safety Department of what is and is not helpful/acceptable in relation to accompanied inspections, on behalf of FoE.
Steve Greenwood provided the feedback to Safety Dept, no response to this has been received.  Action Complete

The Mechanical Engineering Department look forward to a constructive attendance at their safety inspection in November and sincerely hope that any addition to the list of attendees that would normally be present for our inspections will be agreed in advance with JE. The proposed chedule for the tour has already been decided.

Following this meetingthe Department appeared on the College full audit schedule for this year. This was an oversight and error on the part of the College Health and Safety Committee. This will not happen and it is hoped that the previously arranged inspection will be reinstated when possible.
New Equipment /New hazards

Action SG to provide an update to the policy on battery disposal.

Steve Greenwood has approached Nic Dent requesting that a policy for disposal of Lithium ion batteries is put in place. Steve to update next meeting.  Action SG  Steve has had no response from Nic Dent. Presently damaged batteries are dealt with as hazardous waste, but there needs to be formally documented advice for treatment of all types and condition of batteries.
Building Issues

There are still ongoing issues with ingress of cigarette smoke to level 1 Aero Composites Suite from people smoking outside the College main entrance. Action GF to update signage. 
Some consideration was to be given to whether there could be more air intake with additional filtration. Paul Robinson was going to email Nick Roalfe (via GF). Mech Eng Action complete.
Policy

To minimise risks associated with welding fume, the Department is adopting the use of soldering LEV units for spot welding activities. Such a unit has been purchased for the STW after assessment for suitability by Matt Moderate, Safety Department Technician. This has been installed and commissioned and is being used successfully.

Fire Safety

JR reported:

· There is a new College policy on electrical bikes. JR to send a link for promotion. Action JR complete -included below
https://www.imperial.ac.uk/media/imperial-college/administration-and-support-services/estates-facilities/public/health-and-safety/fire-safety/Personal-Transport-fire_COP_V6.pdf
Action JE to circulate this link.       Complete

3.

Accidents, Incidents, Non-compliances

Nothing to report.

4.

Inspections and Audits

· On 20th February a HoD safety inspection took place of 123. Several minor actions arose from this visit. The group are expecting a new member of technical support staff to start in the next month.

· On the 18th of March an intensive inspection of all Laboratories, Workshops and other hazardous areas in the Department was carried out by the Head of Department, the Department Operations Manager and the Department Safety Manager to check all areas were left in a satisfactory condition with all experimental work ceased (unless by prior arrangement), so that any hazard was minimised should anyone unfamiliar with the area need to attend while the College was shut down.

On 18th March only a skeleton of staff remained, and compliance with the shutdown directive (except for prior arrangement) was comprehensive.

5.

New Equipment/Research Programmes that may affect others / introduction of new hazards and related safety issues

· The department has updated it’s building hazard summary information and forwarded this information to Building Management. Copy accompanies this report for the information of the Committee.

The spreadsheet is a College requirement. The pictorial powerpoint is a Mech Eng production to enable particular hazard location to be spotted easily by emergency services or Estates staff.

6.
Building Issues
From the Mech Eng Safety Forum:

· In room 513 Soft Solids Lab, the fire alarms can still not be heard. This has been reported as a defect many times. Action JE to give SG the details so he can follow up
Update from GF. A quote has been received and a sounder will be fitted in the lab before we return to site. Action GF

The issues with the building fire alarm system have been escalated to the Head of Maintenance. A contractor has now been appointed to review and modify the whole of the alarm system in CAGB as required to bring it up to a satisfactory standard. A similar exercise is required in several buildings in College; CAGB has been escalated to the top of the list.
· The alarm in CAGB 124 Goods in/stores is still not working/audible. Action JE to follow up
· The ongoing issue of the health and safety hazard, and difficulty in accessing the gas store for the RDW laser cutter was also raised. 

It has agreed that the pavement will be dropped along Unwin Road, but this has been continually postponed. Progress is now halted while the level building project is underway as pavement is obstructed by the contractor compound. 

Mark Pearce is preparing a PID (Project Initiation Document) which asks for allocation of funds. 

· Staff in the Department now working in CAGB as part of the pilot scheme to recommence research on campus have complained that the toilets are dirty and rubbish is not being collected. 

Facilities are now aware of this. Any further issues please report to Guy. At this time the Helpdesk is the last port of call for cleaning issues.

There was also feedback that supplies of sanitising products were not available, but this has been rectified.

· The pilot scheme has been for very small numbers. The next role out of ramp up will be small too,with numbers gradually increasing as we establish procedures.

· A purchase order has been raised for the structural propping of the floor beneath 003 (Dynamics Lab).

7.

New Policies, Procedures and Codes of Practice 

Covid19 phased return to work

‘Experiment in Use Safety Display’ and ‘Thermofluids Labs Pilot Guidelines One-Pager’ – previously distributed, are circulated to those wishing to resume work at SK.

The following is the information/policy for return to work, that is distributed by JE to those applying to recommence activity at SK (e-mail text circulated previously for ease of those attending the meeting to follow):

Before you/your researchers return to College to commence work you must communicate to Efi and myself information about your proposed activities – this can be done by completing this form.
FoE Lab/Workshop Re-Opening Guide and Approval Request
Amongst other things the form asks for the update of your risk assessment. In addition to completing this approval request, your risk assessment must be sent to Efi and myself. I am happy if you send an existing risk assessment, but include in the e-mail details of how you intend to address the bullet points below.
Efi and I will discuss with you anything which we think should be changed, and approval will be done via the faculty form accessed by the above link.

Our advice and expectation for people working in College is:

· Attendance rotas are organised with one of the following assumptions

· A 3 day break is included between attendance of different individuals to the same area, so we can assume the virus is no longer active on any surface

· A 1 day break is included, and it is recognised that the virus may still be present so cleaning required (WHO advice is for up to 72 hours – so how long it actually lasts is a guess, and 1 day is better than nothing, which was the basis we included in the original guidance) 

· There is no break between attendance of different individuals to the same area, and the responsibility is with the people attending to clean before they touch – this is the only way an individual can guarantee that what they are going to touch is cleaned.

· A buddy system must be in place – a designated person must receive a call from the attending person, they must know where they will be working, what time they will be leaving, and any intervening times that they should expect to hear from the person in College. They must know what to do if they do not get a call at a designated time

· Lone working consent must be in place http://www.imperial.ac.uk/safety/safety-by-topic/lone-working/applying-for-lone-working-consent/. 

· On arrival in College individuals wash their hands for 20 seconds.

· That where possible only one person works in an area at a time, where this is not possible individuals must maintain at least two metres distance between them. Where this is not possible, please describe how you are going to minimise the possibility of disease transmission.

· Where a specific area, desk or piece of equipment is used only by one individual this should be identified and marked out 

· Please use an identifier, example attached, to show which experiment or work area is in use.

· Shared equipment should be wiped down with an appropriate disinfectant if it is to be used within 72 hours for plastic and stainless steel, four hours for copper, and 24 hours for cardboard. This is in line with WHO guidance Ref: https://www.who.int/news-room/q-a-detail/q-a-coronaviruses  Q&A on coronaviruses (COVID-19): HO is continuously monitoring and responding to this outbreak. This Q&A will be updated as more is known about COVID-19, how it spreads and how it is affecting people worldwide. For more informati...  www.who.int
· The use of personal protective equipment – in particular gloves and facemasks, should be reviewed. These should be used where they are required for health and safety reasons. It is foreseeable that procuring more supplies of these will not be straightforward so what we have should be used with consideration for future activities where they are essential. So, for example, if you need a facemask because you are working closely with someone and are concerned about the virus – and have stated that this is a control measure, and you have none and can’t get any, how are you going to address this?
· You must wash your hands again before you leave College
· If at anytime you start to show coronavirus symptoms, or if you or any of your household are self-isolating, you must not attend College. 

Please be aware that:

· The frequency of cleaning of door handles and other surfaces in College at this time has not been communicated

· At present the entrance and exit to buildings for which access has been granted is not restricted. It is possible that going forward there may be one way entry and exit through designated doors to buildings, and a regime covering the use of lifts and different staircases.

8.

Fire Safety

· The Department has provided information on the likely numbers of our occupants of the building to enable the Fire Risk Assessment to be updated.

Jon Ryan clarified that the information required was an estimate of the occupancy at the busiest time.

· The committee were reminded of the importance of keeping fire doors closed.

· PEEP (Personal Emergency Evacuation Plans) should be revisited in light of the changed occupancy of buildings.

· Jon Ryan clarified that any one way systems introduced within the buildings as part of the Covid 19 control measures were not to be adhered to in the event of an evacuation, however the Fire Office recommend maintaining social distancing if possible during evacuation and at the fire assembly point.

· IC Services have taken over from Elecro for the installation, modification, repair and testing of the fire detection and annunication systems.

9.

College Safety Unit Summary 

Copy Circulated

10.

Radiation Safety Report (when applicable)

Nothing to report

11.

OH Report

None Provided
12.

Safety Training

· Following the release of the update Introduction to Laser Safety training course, the Department has insisted that all registered laser users, and those working in areas where class 3R or higher lasers are present, complete the new edition. Failure to complete the course satisfactorily will result in removal of access to the areas concerned.

The course does not take long, and can be easily accomodated in the present climate, and is a useful refresher.

Positive feedback has been received on the course from some within the Department already.

· The abrasive wheels training course (organised by Steve Greenwood), was scheduled to be hosted in Mech Eng and all Mech Eng technicians had taken the opportunity to sign up for it. This course has had to be postponed due to the Covid 19 shutdown.

13.

Any Other Business

14.

Dates of next meetings:  20th May 2020 at 12:30 in CAGB 765


	3.
	Accidents, Incidents, Non-compliances 

	
	
IN015983 9-7-20 CAGB 563
Staff member called security control to inform us that there was a male in City and Guilds room 563 complaining of severe kidney pains. An ambulance was called before security were contacted. Security attended ans waited with the male until the ambulance arrived. No first aid equipment was used and the male was taken to Chelsea and West hospital.

IN016103 3-10-20 CAGB 101
A sudden increase in the lab temperature at around 1:00 am on 03/10/2020 triggered an error in the chiller of one of the baths used to test batteries for the BATMAN project (BATMAN rig). This caused the chiller to stop and as a consequence the heating up of the bath.

The bath in question (tank 3) had seven batteries inside along base oil (Etro 4) used as a cooling fluid. This bath contains a heater (set to 25°C), a copper coil attached with piping to a chiller (set to 5 °C), a primary and secondary pumps for fluid mixing and recirculation and 7 lithium ion cells of 56.3 Ah (4 of them at 30 % SOC, 1 at 60 % SOC, 1 at 80% SOC and 1 at 100 % SOC). The tank was left on Friday afternoon at a stabilised temperature of 25°C and the seven cells were left at rest (no charging/discharging).

The sudden increase in lab temperature starting at 1:00 am (lasting 2 h) on the 03/10/2020 triggered the error H1 in the chiller of tank 3. The increase in lab temperature was observed to be of 10°C, reaching 41°C in one location (tank level height) and of 6°C reaching 34.5°C in another location (cold junction of picologger, at a higher level). The H1 error means that the difference in temperature between the inlet (fluid from the tank) and the outlet (cooled fluid at the set point of the chiller) is too high and the cooling capability is not enough. When this error occurs the chiller stops working and a sound alarm is triggered. However, this alarm went unnoticed as no one was in the lab over the weekend.

With the chiller off the bath was heated up gradually by the heat released from the recirculation pumps until another sudden increase in lab temperature (02:00 am on 05/10/2020) accelerated the heating up of the bath. 

By the time I arrived to the lab (10 am on 05/10/2020), the tank temperature was 63.8°C. I quickly reset the chiller and the bath started to cool down. I monitored the temperature evolution by maintaining 1 m of safety distance. By 11:30 the bath temperature was below
Full report circulated



	4.
	Inspections and Audits

	
	· 2-9-20 ML (HoD) accompanied JE (Safety Manager) on an inspection of all labs in the Department. A high level conformance to our Covid19 risk mitigation measures was observed.
· 7-9-2020 Nigel Brandon (Dean FoE), Tim Venables (FOO FoE) and SG (Safety Manager FoE) accompanied JE on an inspection of the Department. The party requested a visit to 123 which had been the location for a previous inspection by the Dean and Faculty Safety Manager.
JE was able to talk about improvements that had been made since the previous visits to cell 7, and give assurance that the cell had not been in use since the previous visit. The party were informed of the plans to strip the cell out and start from scratch with the new student.

The Department’s operation and procedures related to Coiv19 risk mitigation were also discussed.

· As mentioned in matters arising, there was a laser safety inspection of Janet Wong’s laboratory in the tribology suite, and a visit to cell 7 of 123. 

	5.
	New Equipment/Research Programmes that may affect others / introduction of new hazards and related safety issues

	
	No report.


	6.
	Building Issues

	
	Ask for an update from Guy.
· 513 Soft Solids Lab – investigations ongoing into environmental control
· Work is planned to segregate the workshop areas in 124 from Goods in/ sotres collection and despatch. This is now even more important with increased activity in the area as we are serving more departments. A separate route to the goods lift will be installed so that deliveries to differnet levels of the building do not need to go through a workshop area. Goods colelctions for most staff and students will now be from the courtyard, pedestrian traffic through RDW3 will now be stopped for all non technical staff.
· A series fo lab moves and associated building work is being planned to enable construction of additional turb test cells.

· Level 4 has been handed over and is in use, but there are still residual works to be completed. Notably the HEPA filter needs to be installed for the fume cupboard, and modifications to the LEV system need to be made. Matt Moderate is involved in the whoel of this process.

· 101 design for the environment control is complete. The electricla work is also clearly defined. A move to construction/installation work is expected soon.



	7.
	New Policies, Procedures and Codes of Practice 

	
	Covid update:

· The Department has been preparing for teaching activity on Campus. The plan showing permitted occupany of teaching spaces that this Departmetn has been preparing has been circulated.

Desk positions in the drawing offices and seating locations in other teaching spaces have been clearly marked. Perspex screens have been put up between the lecturer location and students in the drawing offices, and a 2m line larker has been put on the floor at the fron tof teaching spaces.

Maximum occupancy signage has been displayed in all teachin gspaces and Entry/Exit signage on doors where this is applicable. The College QR codes have also been displayed where they have been provided.

Wipes, virucide and blue roll is available in all teaching spaces.

The Department has put in place  ( and staffed) a checklist system to monitor all the above provisions, along with repositioning any furniture if it happens to be moved. 

Where teaching spaces are served by air handling plant with a fresh air intake, any air recirculation has been turned off.

· Cleaning is at pre- covid levels or better. There has been some cut back on activities like lab floor cleaning to enable more frequent cleaning of high traffic areas and contact surfaces.  Any bdeficiencies in the cleaning service should be reported as a deect, but please also communicate this to JE and GF.

A more detailed communication on cleaning has been circulated.

· The College is carrying out swabbing of surfaces throughout the Campus. The latest swabs taken from CAGB which included the door handles for LT200 and the lift buttons on Level 2 concourse for example, came back negative. The report has been circulated.

· We understande that College is commencing air sampling.

· The testing webpage is now live with new text and the link to book through the new system: https://www.imperial.ac.uk/about/covid-19/testing-scheme/ Testing slots are now available to book for the next two weeks.
Please note:

You must chose the “Princes Garden Test Centre - South Kensington Campus (REACT) site”, do not chose the South Kensington Flowers Building (REACT) site as there are no slots available at this site

Please enter your CID number in full, including any leading zeros

Please note that: 

College testing is for people not exhibiting symptoms only

College is at present only able to offer a single test (not including any testing prior to October) – though the system does not prohibit you from booking subsequent tests and,

College is ramping up testing capabilities with the intention to be able to repeat tests as and when capacity allows

College is also looking into the possibility of offering symptomatic test but isn’t able to do these at this time



	8.
	Fire Safety

	
	Report from John Field:
The annual fire evacuations are postponed until at least the new year depending on the numbers of people then attending College in person.

All building users are reminded to be vigilant in case of fire safety and alarm activations – there are not so many fire wardens on site to assist with evacuation or ensure best standards are maintained locally.

Everyone is reminded that in the event of an evacuation, the one way systems introduced to help reduce the spread of Covid 19 are not applicable, though social distancing should be maintained if reasonably possible on evacuation and at assembly points.



	9.
	College Safety Unit Summary 

	
	Copy circulated

	10.
	Radiation Safety Report (when applicable)

	
	Nothing to report

	11.
	OH Report

	
	Copy circulated

	12.
	Safety Training

	
	· Update on how many have taken the new laser safety course? Since the roll out of the new ‘Introduction to Laser Safety Course’ and the Department’s insistance that all those working in areas where lasers are used should complete this updated version – we should establish how many/ who has completed this. Action AKMPT / SD
· The abrasive wheels training course (organised by Steve Greenwood), was scheduled to be hosted in Mech Eng and all Mech Eng technicians had taken the opportunity to sign up for it. This course has had to be postponed due to the Covid 19 shutdown. MEch Eng were unable to offer a full week of access to RDW2 to accommodate this training at present due to our work commitments. Still postponed. 


	13.
	Any Other Business

	
	Steve Greenwood reported that the workflows for the Laser Safety, and General Risk Assessment sharepoint sites will be retired on 1st November 2020. We have been given only two months notice of this.
Historic records will still be available. Steve is working to transfer the workflows for the risk assessment form to 2013 workflows.

SG to produce a Risk assessment word document reflecting the content of the online form to be used as an alternative and if there are any problems with the availability of the online system.  Action SG
For the laser safety systems we can move to the same system as used in FoNS – Charmian Alvares is the contact. Steve to pursue. Action SG


	14.
	Dates of next meetings:  10th Feb 2021 @12:30 in Teams


